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Tēnā koutou e te whānau

It was lovely to welcome back our children last week.  We have a number of new children who seem to have 
settled in well.  I hope you all enjoyed your holiday break and it was great to see the sun shining most of the 
time.  We have a lot of exciting events happening this term, including the Year 5-8 camps.  Please take note 
of the dates of events in the diary dates further on in the newsletter.  

Whānau picnic and meet the teacher
Next week, on Tuesday 13 February we will be having a whānau 
picnic .  We encourage you all to come along, meet the teachers 
and spend a little time with them in their classrooms to find out about 
routines, expectations and what will be happening in the classes for 
your children.  Bring along picnic blankets and some food to share.  
There will be a sausage sizzle if you would like to purchase sausages.  Teachers will be available in their 
classrooms from 5:00 - 5:30pm and then we will all have the chance to socialise and welcome new families, 
together on the back field.  See you there.

2024 Classrooms for your children
Please can you ask your children what classroom number they are in.  It is important when ordering from 
Lunch Online and when ringing in to the school to leave messages or report absentees to have the correct 
classroom number.  

Cellphones at school
You may be aware through the media, that cellphones are discouraged at school.  If 
your child brings a cellphone to school, it must be handed into the teacher, who will 
then return it at the end of the day.  The phones are not to be used after school 
while waiting for the bus or being collected from outside the front of the school.  If
a child is found to be breaking the rules and not handing the phone in, it will be 
confiscated and parents rung.  
Children’s cellphones should not be used as a means for parents to contact children 
during the day.  Should there be a change of plan or arrangements for your child, please contact the office for 
messages to be passed on to children.  Thanks for your cooperation with this.

Drop off and pick up
Please be very careful when dropping off and picking up children and be considerate of others.  The car park 
can be a very dangerous area and you need to note the speed limit and drive slowly.  Remember to use the 
pedestrian crossing when you can.  Children need to be collected from outside the hall after school - they 
cannot just walk to the car when a parent beckons them.  No bikes or scooters are to be ridden across the 
court areas and no balls or games to be played after school in this area - including when they are with their 
parents.  This is so we can keep all children safe after school.

Year 4 - 8 Choir
Kaylene Carson will be forming a school choir this year.  It will be on a Tuesday morning from 8:30 to 9:15.  
More details to come soon.
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Correct uniform
We are starting the year as we want to carry on, with high expectations for all our children.  Therefore 
all staff will be talking to the children about wearing the correct uniform and having pride in being a St 
Pat’s student.  They will be reminded at break times as well.

Some things to take note of:

1. Hats must be worn during Term 1 & 4 when the sun is at its most dangerous.  Sunscreen 
should be applied before the children come to school but each classroom has a bottle of 
sunscreen which can be used by the children should they need it.

2. Jewellery is restricted to personal items, along these guidelines, to allow for safety.
● Rings - not allowed. 
● Bracelets and necklaces are if it is a necessity eg. Medic alert, taonga, simple cross. 
● Watches are allowed but SMART watches are not to be used at school as phones.
● Earrings, if worn, must be studs. ONLY 1 EARRING per ear.

           Dispensation from these guidelines can be given at the Principal’s discretion. 

3. Long hair is to be kept off the face. Hair ties or head bands are to be worn depending on hair 
length. Hair ties must support the school colours ie navy, black or maroon.

4. Plain black school shoes or sandals with no glitter, no white soles or logos on them, are 
suitable. Please ensure ALL SHOES ARE NAMED 

From time to time it may be necessary for your child to come to school not wearing the correct 
uniform.  At these times, a note must be sent from home to let the school know the reason.

Website and Skool Loop
We use Skool Loop as our app alert and now our school website will also powered by Skool Loop.  
We are currently updating the website and it is due to replace our current website next week.  This 
will mean that current and upcoming events will be available on both sites.  Please make use of this 
to keep your calendars up to date.  We will be adding more information and new photos to our 
website on a regular basis and encourage you to use and share it.

Year 7 & 8 technology
As mentioned last year, our contract with Taupo-nui-a-tia has concluded 
and the school will be running their own technology classes each Tuesday 
during the middle block.  This is going to be an exciting initiative and we 
will be able to offer more options for technology.  A flyer will be sent out to 
all Y7/8 students’ families later this week.

Kapa Haka tutor
We are very pleased to have secured Mātua Grant to tutor our senior Kapa Haka this year.  Charlene 
Ede has been a fabulous tutor for our Kapa Haka and we commend her for her dedication.  She and 
Hayleigh-Anne Pine will now take the non performing children for te reo / tikanga lessons while 
Mātua Grant tutors our performance group.

I know there are a lot of notices in this newsletter, but that is to be expected at this time of the year!  I 
wish our Year 5 and 6 children a very good camp experience this week.  Enjoy your Waitangi Day off 
tomorrow.

Manaaki te Atua / God bless
Maureen



What’s happening at St Pat’s….

It’s great to 
have our 
students back 
at school and 
enjoying 
themselves at 
break times

Our Junior children enjoying 
the shade while eating their 
lunch.  

Note the new painting of the 
school in the background.  It 
does make the mural and 
numbers stand out now.  

Next year the admin and hall 
will be painted the same 
colours to complete the look.

Great to see our children 
wearing their hats while out in 
the sunshine.  The new St 
Patrick’s bucket hats look 
very smart and they stay on 
their heads better.  They are 
available at the Warehouse.



Religious Education Reflection
Welcome back to school- We ask that God bless each of our children and their families 
during the year and that we all strive to show our school motto-
                     Faith in Action Te Whakapono me ana mahi.

 Our school values are currently being taught.   
               Kindness-Atawhai           Integrity-Tapatahi   
          Determination-Hiringa        Unity- Kotahitanga 
Kindness-Atawhai is our focus for our value certificates for the first half of the 
term. Room 10 explained how kindness is shown and what it looks like, sounds like 
and feels like. They agreed that treating others with kindness is the way we all 
want to be treated just as Jesus did.

 Ephesians 4:32 - We show kindness
  Be kind and tender-hearted to one 

another,and forgive one another, as God 
has forgiven you through Christ.  



Religious Education Reflection continued

Upcoming Events
Friday Mass 9th Feb at 12pm  being led by Rm 3 & 6 -Parents welcome to attend.

Shrove Tuesday 12th February -AKA Pancake day - A traditional celebration held before 
the start of lent.
Children bring pancakes to school and yummy toppings are on offer, pancakes are eaten 
before school.
 
Ash Wednesday Mass-  13th Feb whole school will attend, families more than welcome to 
come
 
1st week of Lent  19th-23rd February.

School Parish Mass 17th March-   Celebration to St Patrick sausage sizzle 
after mass at school.       (Save the date ) 

PRAYER FOR WAITANGI DAY                                    
Ka inoi tātou
Every-living God 
From whom
All rangatiratanga 
(sovereignty)comes
In the unfolding of time
You led the Māori people
And many other people
To find their home in Aotearoa
As we strive to fulfill the destiny of 
our lives,
Heal the wounds of our past,
Draw together in tika (justice)and 
aroha
All who call this land their own
We ask this through
Our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son.   
Āmene



DIARY DATES -TERM 4

1 February Welcome Back!

6 February Waitangi Day

7 - 9 February Year 5/6 camp

8 February Year 4 trip to pedal boats
Commissioning Mass in Hamilton

13 February Parent / Teacher whānau picnic & meet the teacher
Pancake Tuesday / Shrove Tuesday

14 February Ash Wednesday Mass - beginning of lent

15 February Board meeting 5:30pm in Boardroom

20 February PTFA meeting 7pm in staffroom - new members welcome

4 - 8 March Year 8 camp in Ohope

11 - 15 March Year 7 camp in Ohope

17 February St Patrick’s Family / Parish Mass 9am 

21 March Board meeting 5:30pm in Boardroom

26 March Y7/8 immunisations

29 March Good Friday

1 - 2 April Easter Monday / Tuesday - school closed

12 April Last day of term
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